
Stonebroom Primary School Newsletter 
‘Together Aspire, Together Achieve’ 

WELL …. it is difficult to believe that a whole year has 
passed and that we are nearly at the end of the  2021
-22 school year. Read on to see find out what we 
have been up to and our plans for 2022-23. 

 INFORMATION CONTINUED… 

Breakfast Club 

Breakfast club starts at 7.45am and is open to any 

child from F2 (reception) to Y6. The children 

must be registered (registration forms available 

on the website and from the office.) The cost is 

£3.00 per day. If your child arrives between 

8.30pm & 8.40am, they still receive a breakfast 

however there is no charge. 

 

Tutoring  & Catch Up Tuition 

Tutoring will continue in September with the current 

Y5 children receiving  small group tuition every 

morning from Mr Walmsley. Miss Hilton will car-

ry out Catch Up Tuition with children in Y1-5. 

 

Reminder of Staffing & Classes 

Headteacher—Mrs S George 

Deputy Headteacher—Mr J Walmsley 

Nursery (F1) — Monkey Class—Mrs Beresford 

supported by Mrs Bird & Miss Rice 

Reception (F2)  - Sheep Class—Miss Gill support-

ed by Miss Walton & Miss Hilton. 

Year 1  -  Elephant Class— Miss Rowland sup-

ported by Mrs Booker 

Year 2 — Meerkat Class—Mr Scott supported by 

Miss Fenlon. 

Year 3—Giraffe Class—Mrs Marshall supported 

by Mrs Hilton 

Year 4—Koala Class—Mrs Marsh supported by 

Mrs Tunnicliffe 

Year 5 — Dragon Class—Miss Johal supported 

by Mrs Attenborough 

Year 6—Shark Class—Mr Moss supported by Mrs 

Horner 

 

Mr James remains the Family Support Worker 

(s.james@stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk) 

July 2022 Newsletter 

RESULTS 

Well done to all of our pupils, who have performed superb-
ly in the EYFS, phonics, KS1 and KS2 tests. Follow the link 

for a summary of our results: https://
www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/about-us/key-stage-

results 

 INFORMATION FOR SEPTEMBER 2022 

 

School reopens to pupils on Monday 5th Sep-

tember 2022 

 

The start of the school day  

Reception Class 

Children in Reception will start at 9.00am. They will 

line up in the courtyard at 9.00am and be col-

lected by their class teacher—this is just for the 

first couple of weeks whilst they get used to the 

school routine, 

 

Y1—6     8.45am—8.55am 

The pupil entrance door is open from 8.45am to all 

pupils from Y1 to Y6. They simply walk into 

school and go into their classroom. A member of 

management will be stood on the main door and 

teaching staff will be on the school gates (this is 

on a rota.) A member of the class teaching team 

will be in the child’s classroom, ready to greet 

them. The register is taken at 8.55am when all 

children should be in class, ready to learn. 

 

The end of the school day 

Teaching staff will bring their classes out onto the 

courtyard exactly as they do now. 

3.10pm – Reception 
3.15pm – Nursery & KS1 

3.20pm – KS2 
 

Nursery Hours 

AM—8.45am—11.45am 

PM—12.15pm—3.15pm 

Don’t forget, we also do lunch club at a small cost 

and  offer 30 hour provision.  

 

Playground Bagels 

Playground bagels will continue to be available on 

the playground from 8.40am—these are free of 

charge. 
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SPORTS NEWS  

 

 

Cricket Tournament—On a 
glorious June day, our Y6 
children visited Morton 
Cricket club to play Kwik 
cricket against other local 
teams. They had a wonder-
ful time and behaviour and 
attitude, as usual, was won-
derful. 

Sports Day—We had a lovely couple of days last week for 

our sports days.  Well done to all who took part—including 

mums, dads & toddlers. 

2021-22 PARENT SURVEY 

 

Thank you to those of you who completed the parent sur-
vey. The results show % of yes & unsure responses: 

 100% - My child feels safe and secure at school 

 100% - The school is well led and managed  

 100% - I feel that the teaching is good at the school  

 100% - The Big Questions are engaging & interesting 

 100% - the school website gives all the information 
needed. 

 100% - I know what to do if I have any concerns about 
my child at school. 

 92% - My child is making good progress at school 

 100% - Pupils with additional needs are supported well 
by the school. 

 96% - The school deals well with unacceptable behav-
ior. 

 100% - My child enjoys school. 

 100% - I would recommend this school to a friend 

Strengths include: teamwork, leadership, well presented, 
clear communication, support for families, a welcoming 

school, the new PTA. 

Areas to develop: After school club, when a date is set, 
keep to it, better cover for staff, option of full day nursery, 

less swearing from parents on the playground, no smoking 
outside school gates, no parking over drives right outside 

school. 

The survey results will be shared at the next full gover-
nors meeting and actioned upon.. 

 

EDUCATIONAL VISITS & EVENTS 

FS2  Visit to White Post Farm 

In June, our F2  pupils visited White Post 

Farm in Nottingham. They learned all about 

animals, their habitats and foods. Follow the 

link for the gallery: http://

www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/

children/class-pages/sheep-1/gallery-13 

Y5 Visit to National Space Centre 

In June the Y5 class visited the Space 

Centre in Leicester—this was a much de-

layed visit which had been postponed from 

Autumn 2021. It is the UKs largest plane-

tarium with six interactive galleries and an 

iconic 42m high Rocket tower! Follow the 

link for more photographs: https://

www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/children/class-pages/

dragons-1/gallery-15 

Y4 Visit to Magna 

In June our Y4 class visited Magna Science Adventure 

Centre in Rotherham. The centre is a 

hands-on experience packed with inter-

active exhibits. It was a fantastic day out. 

Follow the link for the gallery: https://

www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/

children/class-pages/koalas-1/gallery-14 

 

Y1 Visit to Tamworth Castle 

As part of their ‘Who 

would have lived in a 

medieval castle?’ pro-

ject, the Y1 pupils 

visited Tamworth 

Castle in July. Tam-

worth Castle is a Nor-

man Castle in the 

town of Tamworth. 

The children had a 

wonderful time. Follow the link for the gallery: https://

www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/children/class-pages/

elephants/gallery-17 

FIRST AID FOR PUPILS 

In September our Y5&6 pupils will take a mini first aid 
course which will give them the confidence to know what 
actions to take if faced with a medical emergency—this is 

an annual event for pupils in Y5&6 
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DINNER MONEY COST 

As from September, DCC have raised the cost of a daily 
lunch for pupils to £2.30 per day (£11.50 per week.) This 

should be paid on ParentPay. 

FATHER’S DAY MEAL 

Many thanks to all of our dads, uncles, granddads, brothers 

etc, who were able to join us for our Father’s Day meal. We 

had a lovely time and I 

know that the children 

really enjoyed them-

selves. We hope you all 

enjoyed yourselves too. 

 

 

Click on the link below 

to view our photograph 

album: https://www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/parents/

news-and-events/fathers-day-2022 

 

Y1 WORKSHOP 

A big thank you to all parents and 
carers who attended the Y1 art 

workshops in June—we hope you 
enjoyed the morning, the children 
certainly did. Follow the link for 

more photographs: https://

www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/children/class-pages/
elephants/gallery-17 

NOTICE FROM DERBYSHIRE 

Important Notice for parents/carers– Unauthorised  leave of 
absence during term time 

Derbyshire County Council will consider the issue of a pen-
alty notice for any period of holiday absence which has 

not been authorised by the headteacher. This means 
you MUST have a holiday authorised by the school—

application forms are available from the office however 
please be aware that we will only authorise holidays in ex-

ceptional circumstances.  

GOLDEN BOOK 

Congratulations to …Evie M, Alana H, Brisben E, Lottie 
M, Lincoln H, Arlo R, Milo C, 
Sofia J, Eva-Rose K, Ollie R, 

Lydia H, Millie C, Acacia P, Joe 
B, Freya B, Phoebe G, Huey 

C, Alfie B-J, Jayden W, Ellie C, 
Henez B, Skye O, Alfie B, Ru-
by H, Tobi S-S, Amelia H, Am-
ber R-D, Harry S-T, Joshua P, 
Mercy B, Kaden W, Macie –

Leigh F, Phoebe P, Peyton D, 
Mia M, Tillie C, Sophie B, Mac-
kenzie C, Hayden R, Athen E, 
Sienna B, Bella R-D, Oscar B-
J, Eva R, Henry H, James R, 
Jayden A, Jacob L, Joshua W, Elissia W, Thomas C, Oli-

ver B, Isla M, Layla S, Harry W, Harvey J, Eevee J, 
Frankie-Jay R & Alice S who have all been in Golden 

Book this month. 

GOODBYE TO ….  

Mrs Rushton, Mr Rock & Mrs Bowmer—we 
wish them lots of happiness in their retire-

MARCUS RASHFORD BOOKS 
All of our Y4 & 5 pupils received a book in June—the books 
come from the Marcus Rashford Book Club, which Stone-

broom Primary & Nursery School are members of. There is no 
cost to being in the club and we will receive sets of books for 

certain classes to take home once a term. 
 

A message from Marcus Rashford, ‘I’m so excited to share 
‘The Breakfast Adventures’ with you, a book written by Alex 
and me especially for you. Take it home and write your name 
in it in the front because it belongs to you and only you. Jam 
packed with full of adventure, I hope that through this book 
you can broaden your horizons, you can dream bigger, you 

can champion and celebrate the difference in one another and 
realise that difference isn’t a negative, it’s a strength. 

How boring would life be if we were all the same? 

PUPIL PARLIAMENT AT STONEBROOM 

On Thursday 16th June 2022, 4 schools from the Tibshelf 

cluster of schools visited  Stonebroom Primary School as 

part of the 5 Pits Pupil Parliament. The focus was ‘Outdoor 

Learning’, so naturally they all went into our Forest 

Schools with Miss Thompson, Laura & Mrs Marshall. All 

schools said they had a wonderful time and asked if they 

could return in the near future. 

Follow the link for more photographs: Stonebroom Primary 

And Nursery School - 5 Pits Pupil Parliament   

https://www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/parents/news-and-events/fathers-day-2022
https://www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/parents/news-and-events/fathers-day-2022
https://www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/children/class-pages/elephants/gallery-17
https://www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/children/class-pages/elephants/gallery-17
https://www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/about-us/5-pits-partnership/5-pits-pupil-parliament
https://www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/about-us/5-pits-partnership/5-pits-pupil-parliament
https://www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/about-us/5-pits-partnership/5-pits-pupil-parliament


What an eventful year! Many thanks for your continued support—have a lovely, safe summer and we 
will see you on Monday 5th September 2022 

   DIARY DATES 

July 21st 2022– Y6 to Twin Lakes 

July 21st  2022—FoS Disco & Break 

the Rules Day (£1) 

July 21st 2022—Rock Steady Concert 

for Parents (9.15am ) 

July 22nd  2022—Whole School Re-

ward Morning 

July 22nd 2022 at 2pm—Y6 Leaver’s 

Assembly  

July 22nd 2022—Break up for Summer 

September  1st & 2nd 2022—Inset 

Days 

September 5th 2022—Children Re-

turn to School 

September 20th 2022—Staying Safe 

Online with Traci Good  

September 29th 2022—First Aid Day—

Y5&6 

October 5th 2022—Y2 & Y6 Fire Safe-

ty 

October 12th 2022—Adam Pepper-Y4 

October 13th 2022—Adam Pepper- Y1 

October 17th 2022—Black History 

Week 

October 17th & 18th 2022—Parent’s 

Evening 

October 19th 2022—Adam Pepper Y5 

October 21st 2022—Break Up 

October 31st 2022—Children Return  

November 11th 2022—Remembrance 

Day 

November 14th—18th 2022– Anti-

Bullying Week 

November 18th 2022—Children In 

Need Day 

December 14th 2022—KS1 Nativity 

(pm) 

December 19th 2022—KS2 Panto 

December 21st 2022—Children Break 

Up 

December 22nd 2022—Inset Day 

January 9th 2023—Children Return  

January 9th 2023—Adam Pepper—Y6 

February 14th 2023– Safer Internet 

Day 

February 17th 2023—Break Up 

February 27th 2023—Back to School 

March 2nd 2023—World Book Day 

March 17th 2023—Mother’s Day Meal 

March 20th—24th 2023—Y5&6 Resi-

dential to Kingswood 

March 27th & 28th 2023- Parent’s Eve-

nings 

March 31st 2023—Break Up for Easter 

April 17th 2023—Children Return to 

School 

April 18th 2023—Adam Pepper in Y3 

May 8th—11th 2023—KS2 Sats Week 

May 25th 2023—Break Up 

May 26th 2023—Inset Day 

June 5th 2023—Inset Day 

June 6th 2023—Children Return  

FRIENDS of STONEBROOM-DISCO & BREAK THE RULES DAY 

On Thursday 21st July 2022 the FoS will be hosting an after school disco. It will also be ‘Break The Rules Day’. Children 

pay a £1 to: 

 Wear party clothes (this way the children would be ready for the disco) 

 Have crazy hair. 

 Have juice in your water bottle. 

 Bring any snack for break time. 

 Wear nail varnish 
We would like to say a big THANK YOU to all members of The FoS (Friends of Stonebroom) who have volunteered their 

free time to raise money for the school pupils this year— this has included a quiz, Jubilee Fair, raffle and Frozen Fridays 

(this has been particularly popular with our children.) 

Disco tickets are available  on ParentPay 

For more details and previous newsletters, please visit our updated website—www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk 

 Download the school App to keep up to date with the latest school news and calendar  


